
 

MEMO 
 

PLANNING & COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT 
 
To: Plan Commission 

From: Lily Paul, Associate Planner 

Date: December 1, 2023 

Re: Park Donation Application Review - Bench 

 

A Park Bench Donation application has been submitted by Laura Comerford to be installed 
at Strassburg Park in honor/memory of her grandparents Vi and Ken Pomeroy. Ken has 
passed, but Vi (92 yrs) still lives next to the park.  
 
The plaque inscription will say: 
 

“Donated in honor of 
Ken and Vi Pomeroy” 

 
 
Staff Recommendation 
Staff recommends to approve the park bench donation for Laura Comerford in honor of Ken 
& Vi Pomeroy and direct staff to work with the donor to pick a precise location. 


